






 
    

 

    

   

   

   
 
 

 
 

 

14. The only reference to the change is at p27 of the Flood Summary Report, with no explanation 
of how or why the method was changed.  

15. The strategic basis for this is not well understood, particularly as this area isn’t generally 
subject to impacts from Sea Level Rise and mitigation works have already been undertaken 
and modelled. 

16. The proposed controls map sea level rise to 1.2m and go beyond the accepted standards for 
calculating risk from sea level rise on urban settlements, resulting in significant increases in 
planning controls on properties. 

17. The Victorian Planning Provisions through State Planning Policy 13.01-2S (Coastal inundation 
and erosion) states: 

18. “Plan for sea level rise of not less than 0.8 metres by 2100 and allow for the combined effects 
of tides, storm surges, coastal processes and local conditions such as topography and geology 
when assessing risks and coastal impacts associated with climate change.” 

19. Strategic documentation prepared for C69 are well in excess of 0.8m sea level rise and set sea 
level rise (SLR) at 1.2m.  The level of risk applied to the Port Fairy Floodplain through C69 is 
not consistent with State Planning Policy.   

20. The landowners have concerns that flood mitigation works to alter levels of Reedy Creek on 
the eastern side of the Princes Highway are not addressed and/or proposed as part of C69.  
Investigation and proposal of flood mitigation works such as this would potentially lessen the 

Figure 4 Part A Mapping Showing 0.8m sea level rise conceptual controls 






